
St. Croix County Trail Riders ATV Club Meeting 10/28/2015 

Call to order @ 7:09 p.m. 

Minutes from the monthly held on 9/30/15 were read by Secretary, Donna O.  Motion by Jerry 
M. to accept the minutes with corrections. 2nd by Doug.  All in favor. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Treasurer, Jerry M. read his report ~ see his handout .   Motion by Larry to 
accept the Treasurer’s Report.  2nd by Doug.  All in favor. 

Trail Report by Doug:  At the Eau Galle meeting on 10/12 the road routes were approved for 
another year (won’t have to attend these meetings ~ these routes are closed from December 
15 to March 15.  There was discussion on issues regarding certain roads not open and town 
ordinances.   

Trying to get road routes open west of County Road T in Hammond Township.  Doug 
contacted Lynn Hawkins and she has put him on the planning meeting 1st Monday in 
November and added to board meeting 2nd Monday in November (Nov. 9).  Doug asked 
members to attend on the 9th. 

There are issues on the road routes north of the Pheasant Hills golf course.  The DNR to 
follow up. 

Tracy from the Baldwin Police said there hasn’t been any problems with the road routes.  She 
would like maps and will put up in the town hall. 

President Report:  He has nothing.  

Old Business:  Collected food donation for the local food shelf.  Doug said the Birchwood ride 
was great with 16 machines ~ they ate at Birdie’s.  The weather was nice.  The next ride was at 
Weyerhaeuser ~ 10 machines and there were lots of other machines out.  Doug wanted to 
thank everyone.   

At the next meeting will get a committee established for fundraisers & raffles.  Asked if there 
were any volunteers ~ Jerry M., Greg, Cory, Roger & Carrie volunteered.  Meet end of 
November 1st of December.  Greg will set it up and contact everyone.  Greg turned application 
for the raffle in. 

Larry will have tickets at the February 24th meeting for the brunch.ark   

New Business:  Carrie suggested t-shirts & sweatshirts for club. Greg thought to work on 
clothing during fundraiser time.   

WATVA:  Closing in on reaching the goal from donations.  Youth Polaris looking at changing 
from 90 cc to 130 cc. 

Did a 50/50 drawing. 

Next meeting is February 24th at Wildwood at 7. 

Motion made by Donna to adjourn the meeting.  2nd by Jerry M.  All in favor.      


